
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Light at the end of the COVID-19 tunnel… 

 

We are pleased to announce that after the pandemic lockdown and suspension of horse 
activities, the Open Saskatchewan Plan will allow clinics, group lessons and trail riding to 
resume. We are moving towards normal! 

Although the 2020 Heritage Circuit and Prairie Cup Series are cancelled, it is encouraging 
that starting July 1, 2020, we will be allowed to sanction clinics and trail rides. Please note 
that there are new risk management and waiver forms for these events available for your 
use (see links below).   

We are sad to announce that the SHF did not survive the fallout of the pandemic unscathed.  
This week, we accepted the resignations of three board positions, including that of our 
President.  The Board of Directors would like to thank Carol Masecar (President), Dr. Jim 
Sawatsky, and Ray Whitney, for their service and contributions to the Federation and 
extend our sincere best wishes in their future endeavours.    

We extend a huge thank you to the Board members who stepped in to fill the vacancies and 
would like at this time to introduce Lisa Graham (President) and Victoria Kendall 
(President-Elect).   

SHF is excited that our Committees will be continuing the pursuit of our 2020 programs 
including our LTED program, various online education initiatives, SHF Hall of Fame, grants 
and outreach programs. Please watch for them to be rolled out.   
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